
Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP 
Secretary of State for Housing, Communities 
and Local Government 

Ministry of Housing, Communities and 
Local Government  
4th Floor, Fry Building 
2 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DF 

Tel: 0303 444 3450 
Email: 
james.brokenshire@communities.gov.uk 

www.gov.uk/mhclg 

15 July 2019 

This letter will be published on gov.uk. If you would like this to be emailed to 
you directly, please email grenfellcorrespondence@communities.gov.uk. 

Dear all, 

We are writing to you to highlight two important milestones on the journey towards a 
fitting and lasting memorial for the Grenfell Tower site. 

We understand the importance of the site to you and all of the community and have 
been clear that the bereaved, survivors and community will be at the heart of 
decisions around the long-term future of the site. The work to establish the Grenfell 
Tower Memorial Commission is under way and we are pleased that so many of the 
bereaved, survivors and residents have participated in the process to choose 
community representatives in recent weeks. Whilst the deadline for voting was 12 
July, the website and your voting codes will remain active until 21 July. If you have 
not had the chance to vote, we would encourage you to be a part of this important 
process. The website is www.grenfelltowermemorial.co.uk and if you have any 
questions or need a reminder for your codes please contact the Memorial 
Commission team on 03034444831. 

In August 2018 the Government committed to take responsibility for the site until the 
long-term future has been determined by the community.  This process is now 
complete which means that the Government is responsible for making day to day 
decisions in relation to the site, such as on the site’s safety and security.  This will 
ensure that RBKC takes no role in decisions about the operational management of 
the site. We are committed to ensuring that you are kept regularly updated on our 
management of the site and engaged with any operational decisions. If you have any 
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questions or concerns please do get in touch, our contact details are available in the 
attached fact sheet. 

We hope this letter and the fact sheet provide reassurance on these important 
issues.  Our officials will be happy to talk you through them, provide more 
information and answer any questions.  They will be available at The Curve every 
Tuesday afternoon or can be contacted at GrenfellTowerSite@communities.gov.uk 
and phone number 0303 444 0011. You can also visit https://www.gov.uk/grenfell-
community-updates.  
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